TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 19, 2020

The Town Council met October 19, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman
Glenn Littleton

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave
the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from October 5, 2020.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from October 5, 2020
as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Special Called Meeting Canvassing of
Run Off Election results. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight told the Council they have a quote from Rux Carter Ins. for Cyber Ins. He
stated it would be a good idea to have this in case the Town was hacked.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Cyber insurance Option #3 for $2030.00
a year. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Council Member Crumpton moved to admin the Budget for $2030.00 for Cyber
insurance. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

Department Heads




Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of an Overtime Policy for the Police Department,
Chief stated this would help on the Budget.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Thorsby Police Department Overtime
Policy. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

Chief Barnett stated the Swedish Fest parade went well with the new route.

Fire Chief Parker reported to the Council that Boise Cascade purchased the Life Pak for
the Fire Department, and thanked them for the partnership.

Fire Chief Parker stated he has 3 people that are wanting to Vol- Fireman. Riley Yeargan
and Chesley Dodge are EMT's.

Andre Nix
Riley Yeargan
Chesley Dodge

Council Member Benson moved to hire Andre Nix, Riley Yeargan, and Chesley Dodge
as Vol- Fireman. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.

Daniel Avery thanked the Council for given him the opportunity as interim superintend.

Council Member Littleton asked about Jones St. being repaired. Mayor Hight stated he
would get with Calvin and see what will need to be done to get it fixed.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council on November 2nd at 5:30pm at Helen
Jenkins Chapel they will take Oath of Office before the Council Meeting at the Annex.

Council Member Benson asked what kind of taxes, business license does the Town get
off Storage buildings. Town Clerk Crystal Smith stated that the Town gets no taxes we
only get business license and they are $5.00 per door at the Storage facility.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for October
19, 2020. Council Member Chapmen seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton, Crumpton and
Benson.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Financial Statement for September as
presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and
Crumpton.




There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Benson, Crumpton
and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



